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MINUTES OF MEETING of the Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group 
Held on Monday 18th November 2013 at Marden Scout HQ at 8 pm

138.  Present:  Cllrs Richard Adam, Anne Boswell, Maria Brown, Dorothy Reed, Kate Tippen and Andy Turner (in the Chair) together with Alison Hooker, Sascha Newton, Philip Taylor, Kevin Warrington, Steve McArragher, Kate Kershaw, Pam Bowles, Carol Hogg, Catherine Alderson, Peter Court, Bridget Harvey and Borough Councillor Rodd Nelson-Gracie.
139.  Apologies:  Apologies were received from Cllrs Lesley Mannington & Jean Robertson, Liz Stanley, Christine & Kim Gibb, Richard and Jo Fryer.
140.  Interests:  Peter Court informed the meeting that he was representing Millwood Homes. 
141.  Minutes:    The Minutes of the 21st October were agreed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.
[bookmark: _GoBack]142.	To discuss Time Line and Suggested Content of Document - Drafts of both these had previously been circulated.    KT, LM and MB had met and looked through several neighbourhood plan documents and put together suggestions for the format of Marden’s document for the meeting to consider.  KT explained what was felt needed to be included.  Discussion took place on the format and in what order the policies should be.  However it was decided to wait until after all the policy documents were received before a formal order was proposed although KT would redraft the suggested content document and circulate round to group. 
Volunteers are required to put other parts within the document other than the topic policies.  AT to prepare an introduction and KT to gather relevant information and “cut and paste” where appropriate.   It was stressed that this was a working document and would need to be modified every few years.  
MB went through other draft policies by MBC published in a recent document (ie shop fronts).  It was suggested that if anyone felt any of these policies were relevant to Marden they should let the Group know and draft a paper regarding these.   
It was proposed that all documents already produced should be put together in draft form so that the Group can see what is missing and what needs amending.  Policy holders were asked to prepare their drafts ready for the next meeting (16th December) when it was hoped that there would be sufficient amount of information to start putting a draft together.   RA to provide an up to date list of all MBC draft policies.  Members were also asked to consider up to four questions of what they would like to ask residents on their topic.  It was envisaged that a questionnaire be sent out with the Parish Newsletter in May to residents, organisations and businesses.  An Open Day was proposed for June so that future feedback can be received from residents etc.  
Item raised by KK was should the document have policies to specific sites ie lighting, access.  However this could not be done on sites already being considered for applications – it was then discussed as to whether there should be a policy based approach rather than a site based approach.
The timescale was agreed in the interim and to look to hold a meeting with MBC at the end of January 2014.  
143.	Proposal to Engage a Consultant – It was felt that the Group contained a lot of expertise within its members but it was considered that the group use a planning consultant to look over the draft plan to advise on any issues that have been missed or removed and to offer feedback.  It was proposed that the draft could be put forward a successful consultant who has worked on a plan to Planning Inspector level and questions raised for advice.  Funding would be needed for this and it was suggested that this be raised with MBC at the proposed meeting at the end of January.   
PT felt that the Group should use a consultant for the full process of producing a plan and the question of covering the cost of this was discussed.  The Group was asked to review the Kent Architecture Centre document to see what was included in this and whether any of this can be incorporated into the Marden plan.
PC suggested that a “batting order” of development sites be put together but was unsure how this could be achieved seeing as some sites were put/being put forward.    This was looked at in the beginning to produce a plan but was felt that by the time the plan was adopted a number of sites would already be developed or in the process of being considered for development.   PT to recirculate the analysis of responses to the online survey undertaken recently.  
It was proposed that the Group would put together the draft plan and then put before a planning consultant to offer feedback/guidance on the content.    The Group contains many professionals and great expertise who were more than capable of writing the document.  
144.	Layout, format etc of document – This should be discussed once the draft document has been put together however the Chairman asked the Group to start considering what the plan should look like in its final form.  
145.	Any Other Business – 
PC explained the current situation with Millwood application.  The application has been submitted and some questions were raised at the Parish Council meeting as to a community centre on the development.  A letter has gone to the Parish Council and a response was awaited.  AH to speak with Chairman of Planning to respond and refer to the Community Plan and S106 document regarding the proposal of the community centre.  
AT – MBC meeting has been arranged for 20th November at Maidstone House.   Several Parish Councillors would attend along with AT and KK for the NPSG.  

146.  Date & Venue of Next Meeting:   16th December at Scout HQ

The meeting closed at 9.20pm.




Signed ………………………………………………………………………………   Date  ……………………………………………………..



